

# 高三英语

满分:150分 考试时间:120分钟

### 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前, 考生先将自己的姓名、准考证号码填写清楚, 将条形码准确粘贴在条形码区域内。
- 2. 选择题必须使用 2B 铅笔填涂;非选择题必须使用 0.5 毫米黑色签字笔书写,字体工整、笔迹清晰。
- 3. 请按题号顺序在各题答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效;在草稿纸、试题卷上答题无效。
- 4. 保持答题卡卡面清洁,不要折叠,不要弄破、弄皱,不准使用涂改液、修正带、刮纸刀。
- 5. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

#### 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题 卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完 每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What does the man ask the woman to do?

A. Help him with the report. B. Turn down the music.

C. Attend a meeting.

2. Where does the conversation take place?

A. Over the phone.

B. At home.

C. At a bakery.

3. What is the woman's major?

A. English.

B. Computer.

C. Architecture.

4. Why does Jack stop exercising?

A. He is busy with moving house.

B. He prefers to exercise with someone.

C. He lives far away from the sports center.

5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. A hotel.

B. An airport.

C. A hospital.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟 NN. ZiZ 的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How will Cindy contact the company?

A. By sending them a fax.

B. By giving them a call.

C. By typing a letter.

7. What will Cindy do first?

A. Clear out the storehouse.

B. Work on a report.

C. Check the delivery address.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How will the speakers go to the nature reserve? A. By subway.

B. By bus.

C. By taxi.

9. What does the woman plan to do?

A. Bring a raincoat.

B. Put on strong shoes.

C. Take some photos.

高三英语 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. At what age did Daniel probably start to play basketball?

A. 7.

B. 10

C. 17.

11. How often does Daniel play basketball probably?

A. Four times a week. 12. What might the woman be?

B. Three times a week.

C. Every day.

A. A coach

B. A player.

C. A reporter.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16 题。

13. Where is the magazine?

A. On the sofa.

B. On the desk.

C. On the kitchen table.

14. What does the woman advise the man to do?

A. Finish the magazine quickly.

B. Buy a copy of the magazine.

C. Read the magazine online.

15. How much will the magazine probably cost next month? B. £ 4.

A. £ 3.

C. £ 5.

16. What do we know about the woman? S

A. She is crazy about Cosmo magazine.

B. She is a big fan of Martin Scorsese.

C. She spends too much on films.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Why is the speaker giving this talk? A. To attract some people to the cent ...

B. To encourage children to explore the center.

C. To introduce the main attractions of the center.

18. Where is the Toddler's Play Pool?

A. Close to the entrance.

B. On the left of the bridge.

C. On the right of the Petting Zoo.

19. What is for the older kids only?

A. Frog Pond.

B. Waterworld.

C. Fairy Palace.

20. What can children do in the Craft Zone?

A. Make cards.

B. Feed animals.

C. Use snow machines.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

Culture up your day without leaving the comfort of your home with these free online museum tours from around the world.

### Rijksmuseum

2

The Rijksmuseum in Amsterdam of Netherlands is one of the leading museums in Europe offering a rich variety of online resources. At the center of its home services lies the Rijkstudio, which allows you to dive into the museum's vast collection of 707,967 works of art. The Discover Masterpieces virtual tour takes you through

高三英语 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



the most prized exhibits of the Dutch museum. Among the most famous artworks is Rembrandt's Night Watch.

Take a free online tour of the museum through Google's Art and Culture project.

### Reina Sofia

If you like 20th-century Spanish artists like Pablo Picasso and Salvador Dali, then the Reina Sofia in Madrid of Spain is the museum for you. Reina Sofia's Rethinking Guernica is an online space devoted to material related to Picasso's masterpiece Guernica. Also, the museum's Gigapixel is a project offering a selection of hi-resolution artworks by artists like Dali, Miro, Mason, Picasso, Santos, and more.

#### Brazil's National Museum

Brazil's National Museum in Rio de Janeiro features over 300 000 items about Brazilian history. It stored important objects like the royal chair of Dom Pedro III (1825—1891), as well as handwritten documents, watercolour paintings and photographs. It made headlines in 2018 when a good part of its building was destroyed in a fire. However, thanks to a Google Arts and Culture virtual tour, you can still travel in space and time to take a virtual look at the museum and its collections before the destruction of 2018.

#### The Louvre Museum

The Louvre's Petite Gallerie offers virtual tours in the famous museum of Paris in France. You can also watch 800 Years of History, a short documentary on the history of the museum, or a series of YouTube videos offering guided tours. In addition, the Louvre offers a VR experience of Leonardo da Vinci's the Mona Lisa.

21. Whose masterpiece can be seen in Amsterdam?

A. Leonardo da Vinci's. B. Rembrandt's.

C. Salvador Dali's.

D\ Dom Pedro III's.

22. In which online museum is Guernica displayed?

A. Rijksmuseum.

B. Reina Sofia.

C. Brazil's National Museum.

D. The Louvre Museum.

23. What is unique about Brazil's National Museum?

A. It has the biggest collection of items.

B. It suffered a total destruction in a fire.

C. It can been visited through Google's Art and Culture

D. Its complete original collection can only be seen online

В

"I'm All Grown Now Papa" tells a heartfelt story about a lovable young boy growing up in the rural mountains of Haiti, addressing a series of questions to his father in heaven, who passed away when he was only I month old. His grandmother, Grann, has told him so many stories about his father and the striking similarity between the two even at a very young age. The boy updates his father of the dynamics around the family, their struggle, their pain, their joy but most importantly his efforts to be a good boy, taking care of Grann and his mother in his father's absence. "I'm All Grown Now Papa" also shows how difficult it is for some boys and girls in certain parts of the world to receive an education and realize their dreams. All of the emotions and natural beauty of the mountains are beautifully interpreted through the illustrations of a gifted Haitian artist.

In the heartbreaking account of a young boy speaking to a father no longer with him, "I'm All Grown Now Papa" is written through the eyes of the author of the book, Claude Louis, in a journey through his own young childhood in Haiti. Claude Louis highlights charming village life and the undeniable love of his 'Grann'. "I'm All Grown Now Papa" attracts more privileged children and their parents to get involved in providing much needed aid and opportunity for those less fortunate.

In simple but vivid language, Claude Louis draws the readers into his world. The wonderful synchronicity (同步) of words and images seizes the life of Claude Louis perfectly, as his lived life is in line with his

本二基语 惟飞而(非R而)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



thoughts of his father, who remains a constant companion to his son even from the neaven, thanks to his memory, which is kept alive by 'Grann', who reminds him to 'look into a bucket of water' whenever he asks about his Papa. Louis expertly weaves the value of education into his story, and its importance even in the face of making a living despite hardship. His firm belief is delicately seized in the last illustration, that of his growing self, gaining in fame and in acquirement, all the while moving symbolically closer to his Father.

24. How does the boy frequently keep in touch with his father in heaven?

- A. By asking Grann to tell the story of the past.
- B. By sending his father pictures of his hometown.
- C. By telling his father the latest news about his family.
- D. By finding similarities between himself and his father.
- 25. What is the second paragraph mainly about?
  - A. The theme of the book.
- B. The background of the story.
- C. The life journey of a Haitian boy.
- D. The writing technique of the novel.
- 26. What does the author think of Louis' writing style?
  - A. Complex.
- B. Average.
- C. Conservative.
- D'Admirable

27. What is the text?

A. A news report.

B. A book review.

C. A children's story.

D. A diary entry.

Researchers recently offered the most complete examination yet of the history of penguins. They said penguins came from a common ancestor shared with a group of seabirds like albatrosses. Penguins first developed the ability to dive, and then lost the ability to fly as they adapted to water.

C

The earliest-known penguin is called Waimanu manneringi, from New Zealand. It is believed to have lived 61 million years ago. Penguins live mainly in the southern hemisphere. The Galapagos penguin is the only one found north of the equator(赤道). Daniel Ksepka of the Bruce Museum in Greenwich, Connecticut, is the co-writer of the study that was published in Nature Communications. Ksepka noted that penguins are appealing animals. He added that they "are interestingly charming creatures. They love, they fight, they steal, and because of their funny upright posture, it's really easy to imagine them having all the same

The study proposes that changes in world temperatures and in major ocean currents have been important drivers of penguin evolution. The University of Copenhagen's Theresa Cole was the study's lead writer. Cole said the research found a number of genes likely involved in physical changes known as adaptations.

Such adaptations include gene transforms that shift the way penguins see the world. Penguins' vision is more sensitive toward the blue end of the color spectrum(光谱). Blue light goes more deeply into the ocean than light at the red end of the spectrum. Genes that help birds detect salty and sour tastes are active in penguins. But genes that help detect bitter and sweet tastes become inactive. Those may no longer be needed as penguins find food in cold, salty water and usually swallow the whole fish. Penguins show changes in their wing bones and a reduction of their flight feathers. Penguins also have reduced air spaces in the bone and the ability to store more oxygen in their muscles for long dives.

28. What does the underlined word "hemisphere" in paragraph 2 mean?

B. Half globe.

C. Earth's pole.

D. Large land.

A. Deep ocean. 29. Which of the following makes people tend to imagine penguins sharing human's inner desires?

A. Penguins' behaviors.

B. Penguins' appearances,

MINN N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. O. M. N. N. L. L. L. S. C. D. S. C. C. Penguins' habitats.

D. Penguins' characters.

高三英语 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 30. What mainly cause penguins to develop?
  - A. Interactions with humans.
  - B. Competitions with other animals.
  - C. Changes of geographical environment.
  - D. Physical changes from gene transforms.
- 31. What is presented in the last paragraph?
  - A. What damage penguins' genes.
  - B. Why penguins change their body.
  - C. How penguins survive by adaptions
  - D. How penguins are distinguished from other animals.

D

In 1985, 16-year-old Douglas Casa, ran the championship 10,000 meter track race at the Empire State Games. Suddenly, with just 200 meters to go, he collapsed, got back up and then collapsed again on the final straightaway, with his body temperature at dangerous levels. He had suffered an exertional heat stroke(运动型中暑). Fortunately, with immediate and proper treatment, he survived the potentially deadly stage.

Exertional heat stroke is caused by severe exercise in the heat, and is one of the top three killers of athletes and soldiers in training. When you exercise, nearly 80% of the energy you use is transformed into heat. In normal circumstances, your body can give off the heat as quickly as it's generated through cooling methods like the evaporation(海发) of sweat. But with severe heat stress, your body is unable to lose enough heat due to too much exercise, which raises your core temperature beyond normal levels. The cells no longer function properly and begin to leak their contents. If these leaky cells increase rapidly through the body, the results can be destructive.

So how do you judge an exertional heat stroke? The main criterion is a core body temperature greater than 40°C observed along with physical signs of central nervous system disorder such as very confusing behaviors or even loss of their sense of self.

As far as treatment goes, the most important thing to remember is cool first, transport second. It's essential to start rapid cooling on site in order to lower it as quickly as possible. After any athletic or protective device has been removed from the victim, place them in an ice water container, cooling as much surface area as possible. But before you start anything, emergency services should be called.

The sun is known for giving life, but it can also take life away if we're not careful. But although exertional heat stroke is one of the top three leading causes of death in sports, it has been 100% survivable with proper care.

32. What is the function of the first paragraph?

A. To tell a story.

B. To present findings.

C. To put forward a theory.

D. To lead to the main topic.

- 33. What will happen to over-exercise in extremely hot weather?
  - A. There will be minor physical and mental injury.
  - B. The heat in the body will be released with sweat.
  - C. Misfunctioning cells will damage the body seriously.
  - D. High body temperature will result in sweating more.
- 34. What is the first step to save a person suffering an exertional heat stroke?
  - A. Rush him to the hospital.

B. Call the emergency services.

C. Cool him down with cold water.

D. Take the equipment off the person.

高三英语 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



6

35. Which of the following reflects the statement about the sun in the last paragraph?

A. Time tries all things.

B. Every coin has two sides.

C. Never judge by appearances.

D. Keep something for a rainy day.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Some people are confident and full of wisdom while remaining true to their beliefs, which comes from self-awareness. Now we'll share how to develop self-awareness so you can practice mindful living.

36

Self-awareness is a continuous process that involves constant changes. Those with a growth mindset may be more likely to experience change more frequently. So, make it your goal to often pause and think about who you are and where you are and build toward where you're going.

Be more of a listener

The most common mistake that a lot of us make is that we always want to be heard. But how can we better understand ourselves if we don't take the time to listen and accept feedback from others? 37. Listening will give you a true sense of how other people perceive your character, giving you a better understanding of who you are.

Take a 3rd-person point of view of self-awareness

When someone has made mean remarks about you, you likely feel hurt. But have you tried taking the perspective of a 3rd-party? 38. Negative thoughts can prevent you from having a sense of self-awareness.

Treat yourself

should always be to come back to yourself. That's why you should plan to treat yourself well for your mental and physical wellbeing. Take yourself out and enjoy your favorite meal quietly. Or sit or sleep the whole day and do nothing at all. 40

- A. Spend time with yourself
- B. Keep checking within yourself
- . C. Life can be pretty challenging
- D. Self-awareness typically comes in periods of calm
- E. The journey of self-awareness requires self-examination
- F. This way, you will be able to avoid being over-critical of yourself
- G. Be ready to take in all perspectives that different individuals have about you

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节(共20小题; 每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

The British Cohort Study found that children reading for pleasure at a young age are not just better at language learning, they are better at other subjects. It can also \_\_41\_ their growth greatly.

Reading for pleasure is <u>42</u> to problem solving. A fourteen-year-old boy who <u>43</u> the study said, "When big stuff happens in my life, I'll think about what my favorite <u>44</u> would have done. They are the ones I <u>45</u>, who have different <u>46</u> to handling things. Then I try to <u>47</u> them to my life, to see which way works for me." The situations children read in books give them <u>48</u> on how to react to <u>49</u> experiences in real life.

Besides, like any other hobbyist, readers often 50 with those who love reading. These interactions help children develop 51 skills at a young age. They learn how to 52 opinions as well as building

高三英语 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



their understanding of other cultures and perspectives. Extending love of reading to the 53 is important. Have books 54 to be read at any place around the house. Instead of watching television, have a family reading night. Once your children are reading on their own, spend time 55 them by reading a book you like. It can 56 them to ask about your book and possibly introduce them to a whole different subject or series! Reading for pleasure has benefits that go beyond students' 57 development at school. Reading for pleasure means giving students 58 about what they want to read, which helps create a lifelong 59. Practice it and see where it 60 them! D. challenge C. influence 41. A. prevent B. revise D. harmful C. vital 42. A. beneficial B. essential D. depended on B. participated in C. gave up 43. A. put forward D. characters 44. A. teachers B. classmates C. colleagues D. encounter C. admire B. remember 45. A. inspire D. oppositions B. approaches C. adjustments 46. A. contributions B. attract C. apply D. return 47. A. compare D. requests B. tests C. topics 48. A. clues D. common C. pitiful 49. A. temporary B. various D. interact C. experiment B. negotiate 50. A. travel D. working B. learning C. financial 51. A. social D. share B. choose C. accept 52. A. judge D. classroom C. library 53. A. campus B. home D. rare 54. A. ready B. safe C. tough D. disturbing C. accompanying 55. A. comforting B. protecting 56. A. force B. remind C. forbid D. encourage D. comprehensive 57. A. academic B. physical C. professional D. missions B. alternatives C. rewards 58 A courses C. reader D. dreamer 59. A. writer B. fighter B. helps C. meets 60. A. stops 第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分) 阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。 3 、 i sta.(东方) Education began to explore livestreaming business last December when the company (launch) livestreaming room Oriental Selection on Douyin, mainly to sell agricultural products. its two-language online sales. English teachers turned into hosts, It became an Internet hit \_\_\_\_ headed by Dong Yuhui, \_\_\_\_\_ would chat about life, poetry and philosophy, and even recite some lines of Shakespeare's poems while introducing the goods. Their wide knowledge reserve has gained more and more followers with many \_\_\_\_\_\_ call) them the "top ceiling" of live-streamers. A Beijing resident surnamed Zhao who bought a book of ancient poems from Oriental Selection has found such two-language livestreaming \_\_\_\_\_ are) educational. "I think the hosts are 66 (knowledge). This makes them stand out from ordinary hosts who just promote their goods," Zhao told the Global Times on Tuesday. number of viewers at Oriental Selection reached 12 million, and the GMV on that On Saturday, \_\_\_\_ day was 21 million yuan, making it the 6th \_\_\_\_\_ much) cash-earning broadcast room on Douyin. 高三英语 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Meanwhile, the popularity of the two-language live-broadcast course \_\_\_\_\_\_ reduct) by the outstanding performance on the capital market. New Oriental Education's Hong Kong listed stock Koolearn Technology Holding shot up 100 percent in prices during trading on Monday to delete all losses since July 2021 due to NN stricter regulation of private training 70 (company).

### 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题,每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语 言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加;在缺词处加一个漏字符号( / ),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第11 处起)不计分。

Money is vital in everyday life. Is it the people earning lots of money which are successful? In some people's eyes, being rich is equal to be successful. They say we live a materialistic world where everything including relationships is defined by the money. To be successful, that is essential to acquire good education and it came from money. Success and money are close related to each other.

However, there are many people who have huge amounts of money, and in no case can they be said to be successful. Being successful means being satisfying with whatever things we have. Money cannot buy satisfaction and happiness, and a person without such feeling cannot be called a success.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

学校英文报正在开展以 Doing Housework During Holiday 为题的讨论。请使用图表中的调查结果 写一篇短文投稿,内容包括:

- 1. 中学生假期做家务状况描述;
- 2. 简单评论:
- 3. 你的建议

总是做家务	经常做家务	偶尔做家务	从不做家务
	15%	45%	35%

中学生假期做家务情况调查结果,

### 注意:

8

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 短文的题目和首句已为你写好。

# Doing Housework During Holiday

Holiday is a great time or muddle school students to relax themselves at home

高三英语 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



选择题答案		高三英语参	考答案	5. C 10. A 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.			
第一部分 听力				M. S.			
1. B	2. A	3. C	4. B	5. C 3			
6. B	7. B	8. A	9. C	10. A			
11. A	12. C	13. A	14. C	15. B			
16. A	17. C	18. B	19. B	20. A			
第二部分 阅读	理解						
第一节							
21. B	22. B	23. D	24. C	25. A			
26. D	27. B	28. B	29. A	30. C			
31. C	32. D	33. C	34. B	35. B			
第二节		- 14 m					
36. B	37. E	38. F	39. C	40. D			
第三部分 语言知识运用							
第一节		1					
41. C	42. A	43. B	44. D	45. C			
46. B	47. C	48. A	49. B	50. D			
51. A	52. D	53. B	54. A	55. C			
56. D	57. A	58. B	59. C	60. D			
非选择题答案							
	知识运用			No.			
第二节							
61. launched	62. for	63. who	64. calling	65. truly			
66. knowledgeable		68. most	69. was reflected	70. companies			
第四部分 写作				2.72.113			
第一节				1			

Money is vital in everyday life. Is it the people earning lots of money which are successful? In some that/who

people's eyes, being rich is equal to be successful. They say we live  $\land$  a materialistic world where everything being in

including relationships is defined by the money. To be successful, that is essential to acquire good it

education and it  $\underline{\mathrm{came}}$  from money. Success and money are  $\underline{\mathrm{close}}$  related to each other.

comes closely

However, there are many people who have huge amounts of money,  $\underline{\text{and}}$  in no case can they be said  $\underline{\text{but}}$ 

to be successful. Being successful means being <u>satisfying</u> with whatever things we have. Money cannot satisfied

buy satisfaction and happiness, and a person without such feeling cannot be called a success.

feelings

高三英语参考答案 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



### 第二节 书面表达

### Doing Housework During Holiday

Holiday is a great time for middle school students to relax themselves at home. Apart from resting, exercising and entertaining, doing housework can also be a part of their activities.

As is shown in the form, 45% of them occasionally spend some time doing housework while 35% never do it. By contrast, a quarter students often help their parents with housework and only 5% choose to do housework all the time.

The reason why most of them seldom or never do housework is that their parents prefer them to study and rest considering their busy schedule at school. But I think labor is a virtue. Doing housework can experience the pleasure of labor and the hardship of parents, and cherish the happy life given by parents and prepare themselves for college life.

### 听力原文

#### Text 1

M: Could you be so kind to turn down that rock 'n' roll? I'm preparing for tomorrow's meeting report.

W: Sure. Sorry to disturb you.

### Text 2

W: Hello, Peter. This is Mary. I made some chocolate cakes and I know how much you like it. Can you come and pick it up?

M: What? Who am I to turn down such kindness? You are so, so sweet! I'm on my way!

#### Text 3

M: Why did you attend Mr. Smith's English lectures recently? Have you changed your major from architecture to English?

W:No. As a matter of fact, I'm studying to build up my English to help myself with my computer course. You know modern architecture uses computers.

### Text 4

W: Hey Jack! You really need to start to exercise.

M: Yes, I know. I'm putting on weight.

W: Why did you quit doing exercise in the sports center anyway?

M: Well, my roommate has moved out. And I really hate to go to the sports center alone.

### Text 5

M: They may be proud of the new conditions, but I'm not happy with that. Their nurses are not friendly and everything seems to be running behind schedule.

W: Not to mention the fact that it's noisy because no one is responsible for visiting hours.

### Text 6

M: Cindy, did you send out the furniture delivery to the customer?

W: No, the company hasn't provided the correct delivery address. I have already sent them a fax this morning.

M: I need you to try calling them again because we need to clear out the storehouse today.

W: All right. I'll call them as soon as I finish typing up this report.

### Text 7

10

M: When shall we go to the nature reserve?

W: We should meet Peter and Sally in our classroom at 8:30 first.

M: No problem. Do you know how to get there?

W:Yes, my father prepared a map for me in advance. It will take us about two hours to get there by bus.

高三英语参考答案 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



M: It takes too much time. How about taking a taxi?

W: But it's too expensive. Let me see. We might as well take the subway.

M; Good. I know it may be wet there. I plan to put on my strong shoes and bring a grey raincoat.

W: I'm not sure if it's wet. But I believe there must be an enormous variety of different animals. I'd like to take some great pictures.

#### Text 8

W; Well done, congratulations! You just won first prize in the State Basketball Competition.

M:Thank you.

W: Daniel, how old are you?

M:17 years old.

W: How long have you been playing basketball?

M: About 10 years.

W: Why did you start to play basketball?

M; My father was on the school basketball team. One day be invited his old friends to play basketball. The match was so exciting that I was deeply attracted. Only then did I want to learn to play basketball.

W: Great. How many times a week do you play basketball?

M:I want to practice every day, but my parents say four days are enough to keep me fit. They think I should have a colorful life. So I often go to the library to read more, and go outside to experience something I can't learn at school.

W:Good. Are you going to continue with your basketball?

M; Uh-huh, I want to be a professional basketball player when Γm older.

W: Thanks for answering my questions. Wishing you greater success!

#### Text 9

W: Have you seen the new Cosmo magazine that I bought?

M:I saw it on the kitchen table.

W: It's not there. Oh, here it is, on the sofa. There's an interesting interview with a popular director about his latest film that I want to finish. It's Martin Scorsese. You liked his film, The Departed, didn't you?

M: Yes, it was fantastic! Can I read the article when you've finished?

W; Sure. You know it has an online edition, too. You could go online to read it.

M: Well, OK. Just out of curiosity, do you buy the magazine regularly?

W:Yes.

M: How much does the magazine cost?

W: It's almost £ 3 now, and I heard they're going to put the price up to £ 4 soon next month. I think few people would buy it if the price went up to £ 5.

M:I bet you'll still buy it. You wouldn't be able to live without your fashion magazine!

### Text 10

11

I'm delighted to welcome you all here to our magical little outdoor play center. But before we let you, and more importantly your kids, get down to business enjoying yourselves, I just want to make everyone familiar with the center's main attractions.

If you look at the map  $\Gamma$  ve given you, let's start by following the entrance road straight through the center to the attraction on the right of the bridge. That is the Petting Zoo, a lovely little area where children can spend time in the company of our very friendly farm animals. Continuing left past the bridge will take you to the Toddler's Play Pool. Alternatively, taking a right at the Petting Zoo will bring you down to the Fairy

高三英语参考答案 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Palace. If I can draw your attention to the Waterfall and Frog Pond, you'll notice that there are two attractions close by. Following the road that leads to a dead end takes you to Winter Wonderland. Here, we use snow machines to create a magical world of winter delights. On the other side of the map, just down from the Fairy Palace, there's another kind of wonderland—Waterworld. Waterworld is for the older kids only, a place where they can play about in the water to their heart's content. The last attraction I have to show you then is the Craft Zone, which is a little closer to the entrance than Waterworld. Here the kids can learn how to make all sorts of beautiful things like cards and shiny jewelry.

### 第二部分 阅读理解

第一节

A

本文介绍了四个免费的在线博物馆之旅。

### 21.【答案】 B

【解析】 组节理解题。根据 **Rijksmuseum** 部分的 The Rijksmuseum in Amsterdam of Netherlands ... 可知, 今题涉及本段的艺术家, 根据 Among the most famous artworks is Rembrandt's *Night Watch*. 可知, B项符合题意。

### 22.【答案】 B

【解析】 细节理解题,根据 **Reina Sofia** 部分提到 Reina Sofia's *Rethinking Guernica* is an online space devoted to material related to Picasso's masterpiece *Guernica*. 所以 B 项符合题意。

### 23.【答案】 D

【解析】 推理判断题。根据 Brazil's National Museum 部分提到 It made headlines in 2018 when a good part of its building was destroyed in a fire. However, thanks to a Google Arts and Culture virtual tour, you can still travel in space and time to take a virtual look at the museum and its collections before the destruction of 2018. (2018 年,它的大部分建筑在火灾中被毁,成为头条新闻。然而,多亏了谷歌艺术和文化虚拟之旅,您仍然可以进行一次对 2018 年毁灭之前的该博物馆及其藏品的时空虚拟参观),由此可推知,该博物馆完整的原始收藏现实中无法看到,只能在网上看到。故选 D。

В

本文对《我现在都长大了,爸爸》这本书进行了评论。

### 24.【答案】 C

【解析】 细节理解题。根据第一段的 The boy updates his father of the dynamics around the family, their struggle, their pain, their joy but most importantly his efforts to be a good boy, taking care of Grann and his mother in his father's absence. (男孩向父亲讲述最新消息,介绍家庭周围的动态、他们的挣扎、他们的痛苦、他们的快乐,但最重要的是,他努力成为一个好男孩,在父亲不在的时候照顾奶奶和他的母亲)可知,男孩通过讲述家庭近况的方式来与天堂的父亲进行经常联系的。故选 C。

### 25.【答案】 A

【解析】 主旨大意题。通读第二段尤其是 Claude Louis highlights charming village life and the undeniable love of his 'Grann' while gently creating awareness of the inequalities and hardships that exist in the outlying areas of Haiti. 可知,本段主要讲述这本书的主题。故选 A。

### 26.【答案】 D

【解析】 推理判断题。根据最后一段的 In simple but vivid language, Claude Louis draws the readers into his world. 和 Louis expertly weaves the value of education into his story 等可知, 本段展现了作者的写作语言简单但生动,而且巧妙地将教育的价值融入了他的故事中。由此可推知,作者认为 Louis 的写作风格是令人钦佩的。故选 D。

# 27.【答案】 B

高三英语参考答案 第4页(共8页)

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



【解析】 推理判断题。通读全文,本文是对《我现在都长大了,爸爸》的评论,由此可知,本文是一篇书评。故选 B 项。

C

文章讲述研究人员对企鹅的历史进行了迄今为止最完整的研究。

### 28.【答案】 B

【解析】 猜测词义题。划线词所在的句子描述了企鹅生活的主要地方,后一句补充了一个特例: Galapagos 企鹅是在赤道以北发现的唯一的企鹅,结合划线词前边的 southern 可推知,大多数企鹅生活在赤道以南,即南半球。故选 B。

### 29.【答案】 A

【解析】 细节理解题。第三段提到 They love, they fight, they steal, and because of their funny upright posture, it's really easy to imagine them having all the same motivations as people. (他们爱,他们打架,他们偷窃,因为他们滑稽的直立姿势,很容易想象他们和人有着相同的动机),其中的 love, fight, steal 和 funny upright posture 这些都是企鹅的行为,故选 A。

### 30.【答案】 0.

【解析】 组节理解题。根据第四段的... changes in world temperatures and in major ocean currents have been important drivers of penguin evolution. (世界温度和主要洋流的变化是企鹅进化的重要驱动力)可知,企鹅进化主要是由于 world temperatures 和 major ocean currents 两方面的变化,即地理环境的变化。故选 C。

### 31.【答案】(

【解析】 推理判断题。最后一段提到, 企鹅的视觉、味觉、身体结构发生了变化来适应环境。由此可知 C 项 How penguins survive by adaptions. 符合题意。

 $\mathbf{L}$ 

运动员在高温下做剧烈运动很容易引起运动型中暑,严重时会危及生命,文中提供了营救的正确方法。

### 32.【答案】 D

【解析】 推理判断题。第一段讲述一个运动员比赛时发生运动型中暑,幸亏得到及时救治,作者通过这个事例来引出本文的主要话题——运动型中暑。故选 D。

### 33.【答案】 C

【解析】 细节理解题。第二段提到 But with severe heat stress, your body is unable to lose enough heat due to too much exercise, which raises your core temperature beyond normal levels. The cells no longer function properly and begin to leak their contents. If these leaky cells increase rapidly through the body, the results can be destructive. (但在极热的压力下,由于过度运动,你的身体无法排出足够的热量,这会使你的核心温度超过正常水平。细胞不再正常工作,并开始流失其内容物。如果这些渗漏细胞在体内迅速增加,结果可能是具有破坏性的),由此可知,如果在极热天气里超负荷运动,细胞无法正常发挥功能,这会严重损害身体。故选 G。

# 34.【答案】 B

【解析】 细节理解题。第四段最后一句提到 But before you start anything, emergency services should be called. (但在你开始做任何事情之前,应该打电话给紧急服务部门),由此可知,挽救运动中暑的人的第一步是拨打急救电话。故选 B。

### 35.【答案】 B

【解析】 推理判断题。最后一段提到 The sun is known for giving life, but it can also take life away if we're not careful. (众所周知,太阳赋予生命,但如果我们不小心,它也会夺走生命),由此可知,太阳具有好坏两面。故选 B。

高三英语参考答案 第5页(共8页)

13 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



### 第二节

文章讲述如何培养自我意识,以便提升自己。

### 36.【答案】 B

【解析】 本段简述的是自我意识是一个不断变化的过程,那些具有发展型思维模式的人可能更容易经历更频繁的变化。因此,你的目标是经常停下来思考你是准,你在哪里,并且朝着你要去的方向前进。根据本段内容,尤其是最后一句的 often pause and think about who you are and where you are 听知, 本段小标题用 B 项 Keep checking within yourself 符合题意。

### 37.【答案】 E

【解析】 本段小标题 Be more of a listener。空格前提到:但是,如果我们不花时间去倾听和接受别人的反馈,我们怎么才能更好地理解自己呢? 空格后提到:倾听会让你真正了解别人是如何看待你的性格的,让你更好地理解你是谁。由此可知,空格处为:自我意识的旅程需要自我反省符合题意。故选 E。

### 38.【答案】 F

【解析】 上文提出一条建议,空格处是这条建议的好处,空格后的句子进一步指出与本文主题 self-awareness的关系。所以F项 This way, you will be able to avoid being over-critical of yourself. 符合 题意。This way 指的是前一句建议的做法; over-critical of yourself 与后一句的 Negative thoughts 产生关联。

### 39.【答案】 C

【解析】 根据空格后的定语从句 which shifts the shape of who you essentially are 可知,此处是指一件改变你本质的样子的事。根据第二句的 Whatever situations you are in 可知,空格处描述了生活状况。所以 C.项 Life can be pretty challenging 符合题意。

### 40.【答案】 D

【解析】 根据上文的安静地吃美食和什么都不做坐着和睡觉度过一整天可知,空格处应该描述这两种状态与 Self-awareness 之间的关系。所以 D 项 Self-awareness typically comes in periods of calm 符合题意。calm 与前两旬的 quietly 和 do nothing at all 产生关联。

### 第三部分 语言知识运用

# 第一节

快乐阅读给孩子带来很多好处,不仅有助于孩子学业发展,还帮助于孩子提高解决问题和与人交往的能力。

### 41.【答案】 C

【解析】 句意:它也会极大地影响他们的生长。上文提到快乐阅读对孩子的学习有好处,此句讲述除此之外,快乐阅读对孩子的成长也有很大影响。故选 C。

# 42.【答案】 A

【解析】 句意:快乐阅读对解决问题有帮助。根据下文讲述的十四岁孩子的事情可知,快乐阅读对解决问题是有帮助的。故选 A。

### 43.【答案】 B

【解析】 句意:一个参加了这项研究的孩子说。根据这个孩子所说的话以及 The situations children read in books give them 48 on how to react to 49 experiences in real life. 可知,这个孩子参加了这项研究。

# 44.【答案】 D

【解析】 句意: 当我生活中发生大事时,我会考虑我最喜欢的角色会怎么做。此句是十四岁的孩子在描述阅读如何帮他解决问题, 所以遇到有事情需要处理时, 他会去想他读的书中的人物 (characters) 是如何解决问题的,故选 D。

高三英语参考答案 第6页(共8页)

14 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



45.【答案】 C

【解析】 句意:他们是那些我敬佩的角色,他们有不同的处理事情的方式。他会从书本中的人物身上学习解决问题的方法,所以这些人应该是他敬佩(admire)的,故选 C。

46.【答案】 B

【解析】 句意:他们是那些我敬佩的角色,他们有不同的处理事情的方式。这个孩子学习的是书中他所敬佩的人物在处理事情时所用的方法(approaches), 故选 B。

47.【答案】 C

【解析】 句意:然后我试着把它们应用到我的生活中,看看哪种方式适合我。根据 to see which way works for me 可知,这个孩子把书中人物处理事情的方式在他的生活中加以利用(apply),故选 C。

48.【答案】 A

【解析】 句意: 孩子们在书中读到的情景为他们如何对现实生活中的各种经历做出反应提供了线索。此处 clues 指的是线索、提示。 故选 A。

49.【答案】 B

【解析】 句意: 孩子们在书中读到的情景为他们如何对现实生活中的各种经历做出反应提供了线索。书中的那些人物的处理事情的不同方式,帮助孩子们应对现实生活中的各种(various)经历,故选 B。

50.【答案】 D

【解析】 句意:此外,像其他业余爱好者一样,读者经常与喜欢阅读的人互动。根据下一句的 These interactions 可知, 此处 D 项符合语境。

51.【答案】 A

【解析】 句意:这些互动有助于孩子们在很小的时候发展社交技能。由 interactions 可知,此处指的 是与人交往的能力,故选 A。

52.【答案】 D

【解析】 句意:他们学习如何分享观点,以及建立对其他文化和观点的理解。孩子们在互动,所以此处分享(share)观点符合语境,故选 D。

53.【答案】 B

【解析】 句意:把对阅读的热爱延伸到家庭是很重要的。根据下文的 Instead of watching television, have a family reading night. 可知,此处把对阅读的热爱延伸到家(home)符合语境,故选 B。

54.【答案】 A

【解析】 句意:在房子周围的任何地方都准备好可以阅读的书。为了让家庭成员爱上阅读,应该营造有书的环境,所以此处表示在所有地方都准备(ready)好书,改选 A。

55.【答案】 C

【解析】 句意:一旦你的孩子独立阅读,你要花时间陪在他们身边,读着你自己喜欢的书。根据 by reading a book you like 和后一句的... ask about your book and possibly introduce them to a whole different subject or series! 可知,家长陪(accompanying)在孩子身边与孩子同时在读书。故选 C。

56.【答案】 D

【解析】 句意:这可以鼓励他们询问你的这本书,并可能把他们引向一个完全不同的主题或系列! 孩子读书时有家长陪在身边,这种做法会促使孩子向家长询问书本的相关内容,所以 encourage 符合语境, 放选  $D_{\rm o}$ 

57.【答案】 A

【解析】 句意:快乐阅读的好处超出了学生在学校的学业发展。此处指的是阅读对学生的帮助远不止学生在校时的学业上的(academic)进步, 放选 A。

58.【答案】 B

高三英语参考答案 第7页(共8页)

15 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



【解析】 句意:快乐阅读意味着让学生选择他们想读什么,这有助于创造终身阅读者。快乐阅读应该是选择自己喜欢读书,所以 alternatives 符合语境,故选 B。

59.【答案】 (...

【解析】 句意:快乐阅读意味着让学生选择他们想读什么,这有助于创造终身阅读者。快乐读书的 人将会成为终身阅读者(readers),故选 C。

60.【答案】 D

【解析】 句意:实践这种做法,看看它会把他们带到哪里! 此处意思是看看快乐阅读对阅读者的影响有多大,带(takes)他们走多远,故选 D。

第一节

由于受政策影响,新东方教育进行转型,去年12月开始探索直播业务,当时该公司在抖音上推出了直播间东方甄选,主要销售农产品,它以知识带货的方式迅速大受青睐。

61.【答案】 launched

【解析】 考查谓语动词对态。根据空句中的 last December 可知,本句应该为一般过去时态。

62.【答案】 for

【解析】 考查介词。句意:它因其双语言在线销售而在互联网上爆红。for 在此表示原因。

63.【答案】 who

【解析】 考查定语从句关系代词。此处为非限制性定语从句,从句中需要关系代词作主语,指代 Dong Yuhui。

64.【答案】 calling

【解析】 考查非谓语动词语。此处为 with 复合结构: with + 宾语 + 补语(分词), many 即 many followers, 与 call 构成主动关系, 意为:许多追随者称呼他们(hosts)为线上主播的天花板。

65.【答案】 truly

【解析】 考查副词。此处用副词修饰形容词。

66.【答案】 knowledgeable

【解析】 考查词性转换。此处是形容词作表语。knowledgeable 意为:知识渊博的。

67.【答案】 the

【解析】 考查冠词。句意:东方甄选的观众人数达到1200 万。the number of ... 意为:…的数量

68.【答案】 most

【解析】 考查副词最高级。句意:使其成为抖音上收入第六多的直播间。第六多的 much 用最高级。

69.【答案】 was reflected

【解析】 考查谓语动词时态语态。空格处为句子的谓语,根据 Meanwhile 可知本句时态与前一句一致,为一般过去时态,根据句意和空格后的 by 可知,谓语是被动语态。

70.【答案】 companies

【解析】 考查名词复数。更严格的政策所针对的私立培训机构有多家,所以用复数。

高三英语参考答案 第8页(共8页)

16 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







**17** 

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830